
 
 

 
AIACE/CENTRAL/2021 / 104    Dated   29 -11-2021   

To 

Sri Narendra Modi jee, 
Honourable Prime Minster, 
Government of India, New Delhi 

Sub:    Meagre Pension to pensioners in coal sector due to apathetic attitude of CMPF and Ministry 

of Energy in revising pension stagnant for 23 years 

Dear Sir, 

We want to bring to your kind notice the problems being faced by retired executives and employees 
of Coal India and Singareni Collieries Company Ltd. and appeal to you to initiate a suitable action for 
enhancement of pension. 

Presently, under CMPS 1998, a fixed amount of pension is paid to coal Pensioners by Coal Mines 
Provident Fund Organization (CMPFO) and no revision has been done in last 23 years although there 
is a provision of   review of the scheme after every three years and revision thereof. Functioning 
under Ministry of Coal, CMPFO has belied all expectations to solve this ailing issue and probably failed 
to manage the fund.  

We are thankful to Secretary, Coal who was kind enough for arranging a meeting with coal ministry 
officials in the month of March, 2021.In the meeting, we were asked to submit our proposals for 
carrying out enhancement of pension for coal employees. Accordingly, vide letter no. 
AIACE/CENTRAL/2021/ 25 dated 11.3.2021, we submitted the same but still there is no light at the 
end of tunnel. All the relevant documents are with the authorities, but the will to address the issue 
is seemingly absent. 

We request your kind intervention in this matter so that the upward revision in pension is ensured 
to these pensioners without any further delay by concerned authorities. 

With regards, 

  

P.K.SINGH RATHOR 

Principal General Secretary 

 

Cc 

1. Sri Pralhad Joshi jee, Honourable Minister, Ministry of Coal, Govt of India, New Delhi 

2. Sri Jitendra Singh jee, Honourable Minster, Department of Personnel and Training, Ministry 

of Personnel, Public Grievance and Pensions, Govt of India, New Delhi 

3. Secretary, Ministry of Coal, New Delhi 


